
Humanely Speaking
H I N S D A L E  H U M A N E  S O C I E T Y  /  W I N T E R  2 0 1 7

In Honor & 
Memory

Photo courtesy of HHS Volunteer Photographer Michelle Mason.

For  more  in format ion  go to  our  webs i te  a t  www.h insda lehumanesoc ie ty.org  or  ca l l  630-323-5630

The Year Ahead

Santa’s WOOFshop

Save the Date for  
Upcoming HHS Events

Pennies 
for Paws 
2017 Spare 
Change 
Drive

2017

All Around Fun Benefi tting HHS 
Furry Friends.



2

HHS Medical Fund & Our Adopters

Josie the Coonhound. Indy the Australian 
Shepherd mix.

Rosie the Coonhound.

Cody, now named Lucky. Lucky selfie with his 
new family.

Bemo, now Debo, 
beaming with pride on 
his adoption day.

In April 2016, we embarked on a Medical Fund campaign for a group 
of shelter residents with special medical needs. We are fortunate to 
have an active and compassionate group of donors who go above and 
beyond to ensure all animals who arrive at our doors are safe and cared 
for. 

Among the pets in need were dogs Indy, an Australian Shepherd mix 
and Josie and Rosie, both Coonhounds. Prior to their rescue, they lived 
together chained up and in pens outdoors with six other dogs. They 
were discovered when their owner passed away. 

As part of our assessment when they arrived, we found they were 
all heartworm positive. Left untreated, heartworm disease is fatal. 
Treatment typically consists of an in-house blood test. If that comes 
back positive, more blood and urine samples are sent to a lab for a 
CBC/Superchem and urinalysis, and radiographs are taken to assess 
potential damage to the heart and lungs. This also determines if the 
dog is a good candidate for treatment.

Once all systems are go, treatment begins and it is manageable, but 
extensive. Over a number of months, the dog is given Heartgard pills, 
antibiotics and injections of Immiticide which kills adult heartworms. At 
the shelter’s discounted rate, extended through the generosity of our 
network of veterinarian’s offices, it costs us about $500 per dog to treat. 

Making a Difference in the Lives of Pets

Six months after treatment has stopped, the 
adopter takes the dog for a heartworm test.

Two other dogs, Bemo, a Pit Bull mix, and 
Atticus, a Labrador mix, arrived around the 
same time as Josie, Rosie & Indy, and also 
tested positive for heartworm. Bemo was 
originally purchased as a puppy from an ad. 
He lived in an outdoor pen the past year of 
his life and was surrendered when the family 
no longer had enough time to take care 
of him. Atticus was a repeat stray who was 
eventually placed for adoption. Thankfully, 
both dogs have now landed in very happy 
forever homes. (See sidebar for the story of 
Atticus’ adoption).

Bemo (renamed Debo Jangles) is in the 
early stages of his heartworm treatment. 
“You would never suspect he has heartworm 
by his behavior, other than an occasional 
cough,” said Maria N. To keep his activity 
minimal, his new family walks him and gives 
him toys to play with in the house. “He loves 
treats and snuggling. He is also a good 
watchdog,” said Maria. A huge plus for the 
family was that at three years old, he was 
completely potty trained. “He is a good boy 
and we are lucky to have found him!”

While heartworm is a medical challenge, 
that wasn’t the only medical issue we 
encountered related to our Medical Fund 
drive. A sweet boy named Cody, now 
named Lucky, had a severe injury that 
required his leg to be amputated. His 
amazing personality shone through despite 
his setback, drawing his adopters to him. 
“He was so loving and when we first met 
with him, he was jumping on us and giving 
us hugs,” said Lexi B. “Losing his leg has not 
set him back at all. He adapted very quickly 
to having three legs. He brings such a light 
into our lives. He truly is an inspiration and 
he makes our home complete.”

Thanks to individual donors, and a very 
generous benefactor who matched all 
medical fund gifts, $8755.30 was raised to 
help all of our animals with medical needs.
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continued on page 5

After Atticus was lost and returned 
to us multiple times, and with his 
resulting bout of heartworm, we 
could not be more thrilled to share 
the story of his new family:

Molly A. believes that Atticus was 
meant to land at her household. 
Having lived around the corner from 
our shelter since 2015, she stopped 
in a few times to visit the dogs, but 
wasn’t ready to add another one to 
her household. 

She fought cancer herself in 2004 
with her loving dog Rocky by her 
side from diagnosis all the way 
through treatments and surgeries. 
“As much as your family and friends 
can be there for you, there is just 
something about a dog’s love and 
happiness that can pull us through 

Atticus selfie with Maggie.

Atticus with his new sister, Livvi.

Meet Atticus
the rough times,” said Molly A. “That 
was my dog Rocky.” He was there to 
comfort her, always happily wagging 
his tail and ready to chase tennis 
balls. After getting her through such 
rough times, her love for Rocky was 
hard to put into words. When he 
eventually passed away at 14 years 
old, she was heartbroken. 

She did have another dog, Livvi, who 
she thought wouldn’t miss Rocky 
since they didn’t play together much. 
But she was wrong, and found that 
Livvi was becoming depressed. So 
this past fall, walking home from 
town, something made her go into 
the shelter. She visited the sweet 
puppies who were there, but when 
she saw a huge black dog laying 
down, she stopped in her tracks. He 
lifted his head, got up, walked over 
to her, sat down and swished his tail 
across the floor. His sweet face and 
eyes resonated with her, so she took 
him for a walk.  

When she got back she learned 
how he had been left several times, 
likely had to sleep outside, and was 
heartworm positive. She knew right 
then that she wanted him to come 
live with her children and Livvi, who 
bonded with Atticus the minute they 
met. She wanted to help him the way 
Rocky had helped her.

Maggie equates Atticus’ heartworm 
to a cancer diagnosis: “We learn what 
we need to when we need to and 
not only understand it inside and out, 
but hopefully become an example. 
Heartworm is totally avoidable, but 
can be managed and cared for when/
if it’s caught early. Just like cancer! 
It doesn’t win every time,” said 
Maggie.

Her biggest challenge today is 
keeping Atticus from running outside 
which is something that needs to 
be watched with heartworm. She is 
thrilled to report that he is happy, 
wags his dog butt off, and belongs 
with them completely. Like her Rocky, 
Atticus loves chasing a tennis ball. 
Maggie suspects it might have been 
Rocky who guided her toward the 
shelter that day to find Atticus.

“You get a strange feeling 
when you're about to leave a 
place, like you'll not only miss 
the people you love but you'll 
miss the person you are now 
at this time and this place, 
because you'll never be this 
way again.”       -Azar Nafisi

After nine years as Executive Director 
of Hinsdale Humane Society, the 
time has come for me to step away. 
I will miss you tremendously: the 
staff and volunteers, donors and 
supporters, community partners, and 
of course, the animals. When people 
ask me about my role as Executive 
Director, they often remark, “It must 
be so sad to work there.” I can assure 
you it is joyful beyond measure. Each 
day is filled with the satisfaction of 
knowing the animals are safe and 
healthy until they find their forever 
homes. I see shining examples of 
compassion and empathy every day. 
I get to hang out with dogs and cats 
and people who love them. I am 
truly blessed.

You know the old saying “If you love 
what you do, you’ll never work a day 
in your life.” So why am I leaving a 
place I love? Simply put, to follow 
someone else’s dream. My husband 
has taken a leadership role with 
a nonprofit organization, feeding 
250,000 hungry people in Kentucky. 
It’s an important and admirable 
endeavor. And one that will take me 
away from here.

I am committed to ensuring a 
smooth leadership transition. The 
Board of Directors has established 
a search committee to determine 
next steps. They are conducting a 
needs assessment and gaining input 
from staff, the Advisory Council and 
others to formulate a transition 

DIRECTOR’S DESK
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PAWS FOR APPLAUSE

Charlie, an HHS Pet Therapy dog, spreading 
holiday cheer.

Just a few of our wonderful volunteers at the 
Appreciation Dinner.

GOOD NEWS!

About 75 volunteers came out Nov. 13 to enjoy 
fabulous food donated by Casa Margarita’s 
Chase Lotfi, who kindly went even further with 
his generosity, to host the event at his LaGrange 
restaurant. 

Lori Halligan, Executive Director and Kym Iffert, 
Volunteer Coordinator, presented volunteers with 
special awards for milestone years of service. (See 
listing in Paws for Applause). We are so fortunate to 
have so many amazing and dedicated volunteers who 
come out to help us all year long with everything from 
cleaning, laundry, opening and closing of the shelter, 
to animal transport, dog walking and events.

We count our blessings everyday for our volunteers 
who give so much to help our homeless animals.

Each holiday season we are reminded of the goodness 
in people when we see the outpouring of generosity 
for our animals. Donations at this time of year go a 
long way toward paying for the many expenses of 
maintaining the health and well-being of our animals.
From the wonderfully generous checks we receive 
in response to our Holiday Appeal mailing, to our 
Sponsor an Animal certificates, and the funds raised 
in just one day each Giving Tuesday, we are so grateful 
for the support. Thank you to all of our friends who 
have kicked off an excellent start to the new year for 
HHS and its residents.

HOLIDAY SPIRIT

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION

Elia M.Wren FinnaneLachlan Jackson

The next generation of kind hearted 
animal lovers is growing daily. We 
are so proud of the children who 
make up our Big Hearts for Little 
Paws Club. They all looked beyond 
themselves to donate funds to the 
animals, raised from lemonade & 
apple cider sales, Halloween candy 
buy backs, allowance money from 
chores, as well as birthday donations 
in lieu of gifts, supply donations 
and money to help the animals at 
Christmas.

Thank you from all of us, to these 
children: Lachlan Jackson (with 
friends Jimmy, Philip, Jackson, Kevin, 
Andrew and Jake) |
Lauren & Emily T. | Reese Lutz | 
Wren Finnane | Eliza & Violet W. | 
Graham & Reese Hutter |  Georgia M 
| Jake Carollo | Mira C. & Evelyn S. 
| Margaret Walsh | Evelyn & Viviene 
Rosenberg | Elia M.

Friends of HHS
Thanks are also due to these local 
businesses and organizations who 
have supported us in many ways 
in 2016: Citadel’s Shred4Rescues 
Event | Grace Episcopal Church Pet 
Blessing Event | Village Cellar’s Wine 
Tasting | Casa Margarita’s Paw-tio 
Promotion | Morton Arboretum’s 
Tails on the Trails event | PetPeople’s 
Give Paws T-shirt promo | Bella Cosa 
Jewelers for their Dog jewelry sales 
promotion | Darien’s Frugal Muse 
Books “Shop & Share” promotion 
| ATI Physical Therapy & Hinsdale 
Orthopedics for their supplies drive 
| Vern Goers Holiday Shop & Share | 
And special thanks to our neighbor, 
Razny Jewelers for donating a 
percentage of proceeds from sales of 
their Dog Fever line of jewelry.

Volunteers
The following volunteers have 
donated hundreds of hours of their 
time helping HHS in our quest to 
help animals in need:

Sandy Hayes: 2345 hours
Eileen Zaba: 1883 hours
Over 1000 hours:  Vicki Jacobsen, 
Paul Hollis & Michelle Mason
Over 750 Hours:  Marilynn Pavlik
Over 500 Hours:  Joan Hoffmann, 
Barb Parsons, Kathie Irving, Cindy 
Rein, Bill Santucci, Mistie Lucht
Over 250 Hours: Georgann Grecco, 
Susan D’Alexander, Judy Kapicak, 
Jill Kurth, Dee Downs, Dawn Fertig, 
Rafael Tenorio
Over 100 Hours:  Sharon Detro, 
Danny Herrera, Lauren Fertig, Susan 
Riefe, Ann Marie Caspar, Karen 
Wierdak, Jim Wierdak, Barb Boyle, 
Susan Haeflinger & Jill Clarke.

We also have the good fortune to 
celebrate length of service from 
our loyal volunteers who have 
stayed with us and supported our 
ongoing mission. Thank you to these 
volunteers for working so hard for us 
all of these years:

5 Years: Vicki Gerberich, Jeff Jede, 
Jim & Karen Wierdak, Sharon 
Detro, Sandy Buie, Jim Dybas, 
Paola Orozco, Michelle Mason, 
Wendy Austin, Gay Pollitt, Kaitlyn 
Christenson
10 Years: Betty Tetens, Nancy 
Townsend, Joan Hoffmann, Kelly & 
Pat Corry, Maxine Mar
15 Years: Patti LaMantia, Joyce 
Meyer, Mary Beth Turek
20 Years or more: Mary Alex, 
Deborah Kraus
30+ Years: Sally Porter 
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TWO PAWS UP!

plan. While we don’t know how long this 
process will take, we promise to continue 
uninterrupted service to the animals and 
to the community. It is important to note 
that the goals of the organization do not 
change under new leadership. We have 
new and exciting transformations coming 
this spring, including remodeling the 
dog kennels and launching our updated 
website. I will continue my service here for 
the next few months.

One definitely gets a strange feeling 
during this process. It’s a certain feeling of 
apprehension along with a dose of pride. I 
am so proud of Hinsdale Humane Society 
and the amazing things that all of us 
accomplish while working together.
 
I will forever be grateful for the amazing 
animals who have showered me with 
their unconditional love. I will cherish the 
stories people reveal about their rescued 

pets. I will especially treasure the 
children who walk through the doors 
with their hearts full of tenderness, 
asking questions and wanting to help 
homeless animals. I will never forget 
sitting with grieving adopters when 
their pets have passed away, sharing 
tears of utter despair… but knowing 
that the depths of their pain are a direct 
reflection of the love made possible by 
the animal-human bond.

My life has been infinitely changed by 
the privilege of working here.

Lori Halligan
Executive Director

PS: If you have comments or suggestions 
about leadership transition, please 
contact me by email director@
hinsdalehumanesociety.org or phone 
630-323-0251. Thank you.

What could be better than shopping, pets and 
Santa? How about shopping, pets and Santa 
that benefits homeless animals? Approximately 
40 people attended our first WOOFshop – an 
afternoon of holiday shopping, photos with Santa, 
and all around fun benefitting HHS furry friends.

Staff member Kym Iffert, spearheaded the event 
with two volunteer event planners – Marilynn 
Pavlik and Dee Downs. Together they sourced and 
delivered unique products from custom ornaments 
and charm jewelry, to specialty pet products, 
t-shirts and more.

“We wanted to create a holiday shopping boutique 
that brought Santa’s WOOFshop to the shelter,” 
said Kym Iffert, HHS Volunteer Coordinator and 
Obedience Instructor. “We had a great time visiting 
with our shoppers, most of whom went on to get 
their photo taken with Santa. We raised $1,500 
with more coming in via post-event sales. We look 
forward to expanding this event next year with 
even more vendors and products.”

Our thanks to all of the attendees who came out in 
support of our shelter, and walked away with some 
unique gifts for the holidays.

Directors Desk continued

Target Store Ongoing 
Donations

Every week like clockwork, an HHS 
volunteer rings the bell at our 
local Target store on Rte. 83, and is 
presented with a basket filled with 
food and supplies they cannot sell 
due to mishaps like broken food 
bags or dented boxes of dog biscuits. 
Receiving these items each week 
helps us drastically reduce the cost 
of caring for our animals and we 
are so grateful to Target for their 
ongoing support. On occasion, we 
recieve items we can’t use. When 
that happens, we take those items to 
HCS Family Services Food Panty for 
families in need. 

Our thanks to Two Men and a Truck 
Movers who once again, donated food 
and maintenance supplies for our 
animals, amassed during their Movers 
for Mutts collection drive.

Two Men and a Truck

HHS Staff Member Samantha 
Cheatham’s daughter Anna, and 
their dogs Joey (in Santa’s arms) 
and Gibbs.

Our fabulous volunteer 
photographer, Nikki Kuchenbecker 
of NMK Photography.

Santa’s WOOFShop
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IN HONOR AND MEMORY
The following list reflects the generous response of our supporters as of July 1 through January 1, 2017.

Alex Schaeffer by Ms. Courtney Schaeffer
Andy and Fran Welebir by Mr. and Mrs. 
Dominic Jankowski
Anita Arch by Mr. & Mrs. David Arch
Anna Sosnow by Cinda Lester
Anne and Berry DeSimone by Edward 
Buron
Barb Foreman by Mr. Gary Foreman
Brady Krumpfes by Emma Mahlik, Christie 
& Mark Cuthbert, Ms. Allison Hanson, Ms. 
Jennifer Krumpfes, Ms. Kristin Hammersley, 
Natalie and Jason Frierott
Brandon Hornickle by Jeff Sullivan
Calla Montana by Morgan Vobornik
Carolyn Jones by Mr. and Mrs. Mark Ruttle
Cathy Theodosakis by Ms. Jackie 
Goodman
Charlie and Maggie Mohns by Jeanne 
Hendrie
Cheryl and Lachlan Stokes by Martin 
Associates
Dan Kaplan by Mr. & Mrs. David Fleisher
David Waight by Ms. Katherine Waight
Diane Fleisher by Mr. & Mrs. David Fleisher
Dr. David Bennett by Ms. Barbara Eubeler
Eleanor Bourgeois by Evelyn and Vivienne 
Rosenberg, Ms. Sarah Chomiak, Christine 
Cox, Emily Kenna, Lauri De Giacomo, 
Suzanne Russell
Gabby Tsamis by Edward Sankary
Grace Richardson by Mr. Joseph Peklay
Grace Smith by Mr. & Mrs. James Mayer

Gus Richardson by Mr. & Mrs. Sam 
Richardson
Jack and Diane Bacastow by Ms. Wynette 
Moneka
James and Maralin Clapacs by Jennifer 
Carmody, Kiran & Asha Patel, Bryan & 
Rosemary Clapacs, Thomas and Susan 
Kason, Chad and Sarah Erwin, Diana 
Bilenko, Jorie & Jeremy Parwani
Janet Littleton by Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 
Penrod
Jennifer Vlazny by Ms. Jill Schuch
Jim and Gina Avgeris by Mrs. Gail Avgeris
Joan and Bill Kretz by Mr. & Mrs. Edward 
Huskisson
Joyce Kik by Ms. Michelle Kik-Holbrook
Kate Steigbigel by Ms. Rachel Cuadros
Kathy Rainey by Ms. Linda Rainey
Katie Erickson by Sarah Hughes
Kaya by Mr. Daniel Hemmer
Lachlan Jackson by Allyson Regas, Heather 
Hoffman, Mr. & Mrs. John Bauschard
Lauren Timotic by Linda Baldwin, Lisa 
Dunneback
Laurie Tsukuno by Ms. Mary Dove
Leslie and Ross Forbes by Mr. C. Timothy 
Scott
Liam Murphy by Ms. Laura Murphy
Linda McCullough by Mr. & Mrs. William 
Farago
Lori and Mike Halligan by Andrea &  Barry 
Sidorow, Mimi & Jim Skala
Lori Halligan by Sally & Jim Porter
Lyn Mallman by James Navta
Maddie by Mr. Russell Evans
Makayla Krumpfes by Amy Lavezzoli, 
Ashley Schanck and the Griffins, Erin 
Catton, Ms. Margaret Allison, by Sarah 
Mahlik, Panzica Family, the Thangamani 
Family
Maria Klimek by Arlene and Bruce 
Danielson
Marianne Matthews by Ms. Michelle 
Domanchuk
Meg Griffin by Mr. Edward Keating
Nadine Labadie by Ms. Anna Voytovich
Nancy Siler by Ms. Amy Siler
Phylis Endriukaitis by Debbie Willette
Poppy Hickman by Joe Fanaro
Prisilla Blattner by Andi Derrington
Rachel and Brett Flood by Mr. and Mrs. 
Brett Flood

HONOR OF PERSON Raiden Shah by Ms. Karis Tekwani
Richard Nielsen by Jean Nielsen
Sally Hadley by Olivia and Penelope 
Toriumi
Samantha Richardson by Mr. Joseph 
Peklay
Soren Shah by Ms. Karis Tekwani
Stephen and Sandy Ruby by Narender and 
Nirmala Reddy
Sue Cycon by Janet McMahon
The Lopresti Family by Mr. Vinaya Sharma
TJ Carr by Daniel Sanchez, Ms. Jennifer 
Barnicle, Peter Nicola
Tony and Carolyn Gange by Laurel Moad, 
Susan Lyons, David Erickson
Vincent Matheny by Tracy Southwood
Vivian Richardson by Mr. Joseph Peklay

HONOR OF PET

Abby and Toby by Ms. Cindy Pavel
All my pets, past and present by Ms. 
Lynn May
All the animals that have passed through 
the doors of HHS this year by Michelle and 
Tom Mason
Alley Mae by Mr. and Mrs. Adam Walters
Angel by Mr. Jim Abel
Apache by Ms. Christine Jordan
Archie by Mr. & Mrs. Phil Nelson
Arlen by Ms. Sandra Kaspar
Aurora by Dr. and Mrs. Maceo Ellison
Axle by Mr. & Mrs. Hans Fauske
Baily by Mr. and Mrs. William Schanck
Barney by Mrs. Richard Hulten
Baxter by Mr. Charles Stage, Ms. Linda 
Sticklen
Beau by Ms. Maryann Darnaby
Belle by Ms. Cheryl Burton
Boris by Mr. Michael Cloud
Brandy by Ms. Marlene Bostelman
Brody by Ms. Christine Evans-Bergmann
Bucky & Holly by Marie Pavlik
Buddy by Ms. Geri Matiasek
Calli by Mr. & Mrs. James Besso
Caramel by Ms. Bonnie Reid
Char Char by Mr. John Owens
Charlie and Felix by Ms. Julie Mason Beja
Cheech by Mr. & Mrs. Steve Birkenmeyer
Chip Jelonek by Mr. Michael Harawood
Chloe-Tomasina by Cynthia MercadoSandy Ruby’s Benson.
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Christy & Midnight by Ms. Mary Forester
Cinco by Mr. & Mrs. William Farago
Cinder, Barney and Little Bit by Ms. Karen 
Knaack
Clara and Callie by Mr. and Mrs. Gregory 
Lukowitz
Coco Chanel and Teton by Ms. Debbie 
Hardtke
Cody & Tobie by Mr. & Mrs. Walter 
McCollom
Darvi by Rebeccah Biser
Dennis by Mr. & Mrs. Fred Metz
Dex & Indy by Ms. Arlyn Mallman
Duke by Mr. Bruce Libby
Edgar by Ms. Rosemary Balazs
Eleanor by Ms. Alice Gregory
Elfie, Cassie and Tony by Mrs. Judith 
Eshleman
Elsa Morgen by Ms. Elizabeth Green
Ernie by Ms. Kathleen Hennessy
Fargo, Frida, Frances and Conrad by Mr. & 
Mrs. Marc Morency
Fergus by Dr. Leo Roberts
Fluff Sheena by Mrs. Violet Krska
Foof, Mim, Smudge, Rocky by Mr. & Mrs. 
Frank J Voznak
Frank and Miss by Ms. Annette Collins
Friday by Ms. Patricia O'Connor
Frisky by Ms. Geri Kinnear
Gabe the Cat by Marilyn Ledger
Garfield by Mr. & Mrs. John Biel
Ginger by Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Ill, Ms. Jaclyn 
Doty
Giotto by Ms. Virginia Sensenbrenner
Goose and Sebastian by Amy and Anthony 
Senese
Gracie by Dr. Jeanmarie McInerney
Haley by Mr. Joseph Migas
Harley by Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Mc Grath
Henry by Ms. Susan Trefil
Hissi by Mrs. Loretta Goessling
Holly by Ms. Linda Carey
Indiana by Mr. & Mrs. Rich Veed
Jack by Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Jablonski
Jake and Hannah by Mr. & Mrs. Daniel 
Zimich
Jake by Mrs. Bernie Maciejewski, Ms. 
Carole Eipers
Jamie by Mr.and Mrs. Frank Castiglione
Jenna by Mr. & Mrs. Robert C Graf, Mr. and 
Mrs. Roger Sendra
Katrina by Ms. Sara Straka
Kayla by Mr. Ron Stigler
Kore by Mr. & Mrs. James Petrole
Lady by Mr. & Mrs. Robert Schultz
LeRoy by Ms. Maryann Reczek
Libby and Matilda by Mr. & Mrs. Brian 
Stuart
Lily by Mr. and Mrs. Seth Flanders
Liz by Mrs. Richard Zbierski

Lucky and Minnie by Ms. Joyce Nemec
Mackenzie by Mrs. June Nicol
Marty and Lincoln by Mr. Robert Saigh
Mia by Mr. Anthony Stankevicius
Mikkey by Ms. Jennifer MacKenzie
Milo by Ms. Sally Lapelle
Mimi by Ms. Christine Holm
Minnie & Molly & Blackie & Misty by Ms. 
Elaine Lowden
Miss Daisy Mae by Mrs. Dolores Kall
Miss Piggie by Ms. Darlene Kostrzak
Molly & Rags by Mrs. Mary Jane Kobal
Mork, Mindy and Jerry by Ms. Mary 
Krieger
Morris the Cat by Ms. Bryna Dambrowski
Motley and Fargo by Ms. Kimberly Taylor
Mr. Max by Mrs. Jean Trzos
Nena T. Dog by Ms. Jackie Goodman
Oliver by Mrs. Linda Bender
Ollie by Mr. and Mrs. Richard Pond, Mr. 
Joseph Martan
Oscar by Ms. Elaine Zack
Patches by Mrs. Lawrence Bartels
Pazlee by Mr. & Mrs. David Whitaker
Peaches by Ms. Katherine Zilligen
Pebbles by Mr. & Mrs. Leonard De Groot
Penny, Jenny and Khali by Mrs. Clarence 
Nelson and Julianne & Mary Nelson
Pepe by Ms. Diane Kime
Pepper by Ms. Deborah Starzl, Ms. Wilma 
Beshoar
Petey & Mia by Ms. Patricia De Mars
Phoebe and Weezie by Mr. & Mrs. Jim 
Vogts
Phoebe by Mr. & Mrs. Ian Milstead
Pixie by Mr. & Mrs. Dan Smith
Puddin Love by Mr. and Mrs. Matthew 
Furlong
Puffis T. Dog, Archie T. Dog, Cho T. 
Dog and Murphy T. Dog by Ms. Jackie 
Goodman
Pumpkin and Shadow by Mr. & Mrs. Gayne 
Underwood
Pumpkin by Mr. & Mrs. Roger Godel
Q Tip by Mr. Ronald Bailey
Raven by Mr. and Mrs. John Abramski
Red by Ms. Valerie Myers
Rex by Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Wedryk
Riley by Ryan, Katie & Meghan
Rippy by Ms. Patricia Johnson
Rocco by Mr. and Mrs. Paul Petkevicius
Romeo and Henry by Ms. Deborah Krcmar
Rusty by Mr. and Mrs. Steven Jorwic, Ms. 
Maria Gibson
Rusty Red by Mr. & Mrs. William Lindeman
Rusty Redd by Ms. Arlene Cook
Sadie by Ms. Carol Gunia, Ms. Phyllis 
Hastings, Ms. Phyllis Hastings
Sammy by Ms. Arlene Bredfield
Savi & Lucque by Ms. Susan Leech

Sawdust by Ms. Anne Sventy
Shadow by Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 
Chapkovich
Snoball by Mr. & Mrs. Alan Busic
Snoopie by Mr. Mark Lambin
Socks, Ginger, Simon & BJ by Ms. Jeanne 
House
Sonny by Ms. Mary Lee Sedivy
Sparkle Amber by Ms. Janice Marek
Sparky by Ms. Jill Harley
Spicoli by Mr. Eric Meyer
Stanley by Ms. Christine Coffman
Stasch by Robert Barg
Tasha by Michael Borch
Teddy by Mr. & Mrs. Donald Klink, Ms. Lori 
Allison
Thomas Buster by Mrs. Linda Battaglia
Tiger by Mr. & Mrs. John Cosbey
TJ by Ms. Deborah Rexroad
Toby by Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Mathews
Tony by Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Petrie
Toodles by Mr. and Mrs. John Gilbert
Tramp by Mrs. M.L. Koranda
Vlad by Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Mitchell
Walter by Ms. Kathryn Kenney
Wellie by Ms. Elaine Jones
Wilson by Mr. & Mrs. George Kuchar
Winston by Ms. Anna Feltham
Wolfie and Lizzie by Mr. James Good
Yasha by Ms. Alaina Burns
Zoe by Lori and Mike Halligan

Adele Marek & Agnes Ruzicka by Ms. 
Janice Marek
Adeline Wunderlich by Mr. & Mrs. Daniel 
Wunderlich

Judy Kapicak’s Savannah.

MEMORY OF PERSON
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Alan Kitzer by Ms. Helen Racan
Alice Smith by Mr. Earl Smith
Allison Taylor by Dawn & Wayne Pike, 
Donna Pilak, E. Beck, Edward Leistico, 
Elizabeth & John Colombe, James & 
Barbara Bobo, Janet & John Moellman, 
John Johnson, Kristi Arndt, Lombard 
Veterinary Hospital, Lori Kinzel, Bridgeview 
Public Library, Margaret Meade, Marianne 
Perrine, Mary Moskal, Mr. & Mrs. Bob 
Trompeter, Mr. & Mrs. Robert Taylor, Ms. 
Dawn Mackie, Richard & Linda Lauterback, 
Rose & Ronald Damato, Stefan & Katherine 
Balasch, Walter & Alice Krzak, Zella 
Smothers
Amy Jackson by Mr. Phil Hansen
Barbara Cartwright by Mr. & Mrs. Fred 
Knaack
Barbara Clarke by Easteps and Fishers; 
John and Sally Foster, Mr. Robert Clarke, 
Mrs. Judith Eshleman, Barbara Parsons, 
Helane Becker, Susan Goldstein
Barbara Schlesinger Cizek & Edward James 
Cizek from their three children- Cindy, 
Edward and Paul
Ben Furino by Jane Furino
Beverly Thompson by Mr. Louis Thompson
Bill Nicol by Mrs. June Nicol
Bill Ruzicka by Lawralee Luetkemeyer
Bob Kinnear by Ms. Geri Kinnear
Bruce Anderson by Charles Millman
Carmella Lederer by Ms. Julie Cochiaro
Carol Englehaupt by Terry Clarke
Carol Wilson by Carol Wilson and G. 
William Cotts Foundation
Carole Malinski by Charles & Yolanda 
Shemely, Cindy McClain, David & Joanne 
Sanders, Fred & Nancy Schweiger, Mark & 
Melinda Cochran, Rick Schweiger
Charlotte K. Schuler by Ms. Jane Schuler
Chet Moculeski by Mrs. Eleanor Moculeski
Christian Banke by Ms. Andrea Banke
Christina Koska by Ms. Maria Gibson
Clare Ciszewski by Mr. Edward Keating, 
Ms. Anna Eich
Dale Scott Snow by Mr. and Mrs. Theodore 
Snow
Daniel E. Goessling by Mrs. Loretta 
Goessling
Donna Bacho by Mr. David Bacho
Donna Pentz by Teri Budner
Duke & Wilma Chameene by Mr. Donald 
Bradley
Ed and Marie Pavlik by Ms. Marilynn Pavlik
Ed Weber by Mr. & Mrs. Martin Pennino
Edward Budzyna by Ms. Linda Budzyna
Edward Kopriva by Mrs. Marion Kopriva
Edward Olsen by Ms. Laura Olsen Klima
Elizabeth Bartolomei by Ms. Joan 
Bartolomei

Eugene and Dorothy Robenhorst by Mr. & 
Mrs. Roger Godel
Eunice Wickstrom by Mr. & Mrs. Jack 
Bacastow
Evelyn Mc Cormack by Ms. Gail Mc 
Cormack
Evelyn Schmidt by Ms. Carol Mackowiak
Florence Mazur by Ms. Shirley Di 
Christofano
Frank and Eiko Dus by Ms. Gladys Wheeler
Frank Bilo by Taber Alderman
Fred Asp by Mrs. Fred Asp
Fred Jantelezio by Ms. Sylvia Jantelezio
Gene Kusnierz by Mrs. Geraldine Kusnierz
Gertrude Zis by Anna McCart, Deborah 
Cheles-Papalas, Gail & Rick Morrow, Phillip 
Richmond, Ronald & Janet Broida
Gladys, Brian and Mark by Mr. & Mrs. Bert 
Metz
Gloria Gran by Ms. Anne Smith
Grace A. Kanak by Ms. Carol Ann 
Anzalone
Grace Olech by Dr. & Mrs. Anthony Benard
Guy Bennett Fields by Robert and Virginia 
Hall
Helen Szafranski by Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 
Cahill
Irvin Lesnewski by Mr. & Mrs. Peter Barton
J. Virginia Dainauskas by Mr. John 
Dainauskas
Jacque Bond by Mr. Gregory Bond
James Flynn by Hinsdale Professional 
Firefighters Assn, Janet Higgins, Jill 
Higgins & Jim Huenink, William Peterson, 
Jeffrey Cohen
Jane Read by Steven Ouska
Jeffrey Jones by Ms. Cheryl Haywood
Jerry & Adeline Hubeny by Mr. & Mrs. 
Michael Fijolek
Jim Lang by Mr. Jeffrey Jens
Jimmy Mc Carthy by Mr. & Mrs. William 
Voss
John & Mollie Murphy by Ms. Pamela 
Murphy
John & Olga Bradley by Mr. Donald 
Bradley
John P. Raycraft by Mrs. Margaret Legel
John Susin by Anna, Doreen and Rick 
Sebben & Helena and Michael Chionelli
John Susin by Elaine Brown, Jan Henke, 
John and Laura Vintar, Marc Fend, Mario 
Sebben & Family, Mary Emmrich, Michael 
& Gail Fitch, Ronald & Marlene Speechley, 
William & Beth Gehrke
John T. Kasko II by Mrs. Nancy Kasko
Jordan Crist by Mr. & Mrs. Rick Agriesti
Julius Bolt by Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Landsman
June Nissen by Beryl Ekstrom, Debra Kosir, 
Melissa Fribert & David Kosir
Kendra Carpenter by Dr. Lillian Obucina

Lillian Hammond by Ms. Judith Peters
Lorain Kuryla by Mr. and Mrs. Gary Hill
Loretta Pearson by Mr. Russell Pearson
Louis Agresto by Mrs. Marie Agresto
Marcia Smith by Ms. Joan Hoffmann
Margarete Martan by Mr. Joseph Martan
Marilyn Czajkowski by Mr. G. N. Lollis
Marion Baratta by Sophie Kraus
Mark Cunningham by Adele Davis, 
Dorothy Tressler, Gary & Loreen Nejedly, 
Hollis Fromm, Mary, Stan & Erik Jaworski, 
Mr. & Mrs. David Leathers, Mr. & Mrs. 
Jeffrey Bennett, Mr. & Mrs. John Kayser, 
Mr. and Mrs. C.K. Hartley, Ms. Mary J. 
Bowers, Sue & Mark Wisthuff
Martha Thomas by Ms. Kedra Olsen
Martin Bzduch by Mr. & Mrs. Martin 
Pennino
Martin Conroy by Ms. Mary Conroy
Mary O'Conner by Mr. & Mrs. Thomas 
Stack
Matas G. Indreika by Christopher 
Angelica, Clark Townsend, Daniel & 
Deborah Stavros, Dorothea Stavros, Scott 
Carlson, Asta Navickas, Dalia Azevedo, Mr. 
& Mrs. Mark Indreika
Matthew D. Lazzara by Ms. Kathleen 
Sheridan
Max Moen by Ms. Joyce Sousa
Michael Gaffney by Mrs. Isabelle Gaffney
Michael Vitacco by Ms. Terry Vitacco
Moree Venard by Deborah & Stephen 
Kraus
Mrs. Babs Dinsmore by Mr. & Mrs. Ward 
Johnson
Mrs. Connie Ramkissoon by Dr. & Mrs. 
Stephen Ruby
Nancy Bassett by Ann Mehler, Barbara 
Lipp, Betty Jean Stroup & Linda Edmiston, 
Carolyn Neagle, E.D. Tietz, Gregory & 

Allison Taylor
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MEMORY OF PETGail Lupia, Joyce McAvoy, Mary Bettin, Ms. 
Deborah K Mortensen, Rita Vogel, Stanley 
Douglass
Nathaniel Taber by Irene and Frank 
Shamma, Judith & Lawrence Lernor, Mr. 
& Mrs. John Landry, Ms. Carol Lee Devins 
Taber, Ms. Cathy Cosgrove
Nelson E. Boyd by Ms. Paulette Ulrich
Otto Schlesinger by Alonzo & Cindy 
Letson, Barbara Chang, Mr. & Mrs. Jim 
Porter, Ms. Lea Layman Held, Nancy 
Unglaub, Patricia Bach, Paul Cizek, Thomas 
& Debbie Schlesinger
Raymond and Georgena Janicki by Mr. & 
Mrs. Robert Janicki
Raymond J. Ritacco by Ms. Julie Cochiaro
Richard Baruth by Mrs. Richard Baruth
Robert A. Koranda by Mrs. M.L. Koranda
Robert C. Ziemke by Ms. Geraldine Ziemke
Robert Lowden by Ms. Elaine Lowden
Robert O. Anderson & Vickie Brautigam 
Margaris by Mrs. Marilyn Anderson
Ronald W. Incrocci by Ms. Joan Gorsuch
Rosabel Frenette by Mr. & Mrs. Richard 
Frenette
Rosalie Pankow by Linda Vetter
Roy Bender by Mrs. Virginia Bender
Ruth Petrick by Mr. & Mrs. John Martucci
Slama, Casadona and Fofonka Families by 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Wyszynski
Stephen Walsh by Cynthia Love, Laurie 
Walsh, Ann Kafer, James & Sue Crisman, 
Jan & Tim Coleman, Lee & Kathleen 
Horton, Linda Forman, Lisa O'Brien, 
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Burket, Robert & Mary 
Robinson, Brandt & Noreen Oosterbaan
Suzanne Miller by Mr. Frederick Miller
Teresa Hulka by Ms. Joyce Sousa
Thomas Baratta by Mr. & Mrs. Stephen 
Kraus
Tom Abraham by Mrs. Alice Abraham
Trenna Hoppe by Ms. Laurie Hoppe
Virginia and Walter Major by Mr. David Eller
Virginia McKinnon by Deborah & Stephen 
Kraus
Warren A. Fox by Ms. Susan Larson
Wendy Bryant by Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Ruby
William Kolar by Mr. John Burgess
William Ruzicka by Alice Malicki, Anna 
DeLeon, Brittany Kohn, Dave & Cindy 
Ogren, Fellowes, Inc., Frank & Pat 
Coglianese, John & Marybeth Rogus, 
Johna Van Dyke, Michele Wilkinson, 
Michelle Leibrock, Richard Webb, 
Susan Rapinchuk, Tracy Heming-Littwin

650 by Mr. & Mrs. Mike Mundt
Ace by Ms. Ellen Henaghan
Aladdin by Ms. Shirley Eatwell
Alex by Ms. Joyce Jacks
All our cats by Dr. & Mrs. Robert Briney
Amos and Sheba by Ms. Linda Molloy
Amy by Ms. Kathryn Dieskow
Andorra and Baby by Mr. & Mrs. James 
Stanley
Annie by Mr. & Mrs. Dan Swartz
Arlo by Ms. Lisa Grant
Augie by Mr. James Andrisen
Augie Dogie by Ms. Michele Brennan
Baby Finch by Sarah DePasquale
Bailey & Bunker by Mr. & Mrs. Robert 
Schoenthaler, Ms. Audrey Jackson
Bama, Mitzy, Honey by Mr. and Mrs. David 
Whitaker
Barnie by Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lenc
Batman by Mr. Jim Luka
Bear by Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon Kramer, Ms. 
Mary Lee Sedivy
Beau & Murphy by Kevin and David West
Beauty by Ms. Jacqueline Fask
Beeky by Ms. Laverne Dooley
Bella Blu by Mr. Anthony Catanzaro
Bella by Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lynch
Beloved Gorski Pets by Ms. Cheryl Gorski
Benji by Mrs. Lawrence Bartels, Ms. 
Lorraine Kozak
Benji, Mona, Jammie by Mr. and Mrs. 
Timothy Penrod
Benson by Deborah & Stephen Kraus, Ms. 
Judy Kapicak, Narender Reddy, Mr. & Mrs. 
Michael Sullivan
Bentley by Mrs. Carol Grimm
Billy by Ms. Jeanette Benkowski
Blackie and KC by Mr. & Mrs. Bruce 

Jablonski
Blackie by Mr. Richard Chapkovic
Blu by Mr. & Mrs. Fred Hoyne
Blue by Mr. & Mrs. Frank J Voznak, Mr. 
Rick Hunter
Bogart by Mr. & Mrs. Michael La Forte
Bogey by Megan Bergin & Finn
Bonniebelle by Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Ruby
Booker by Mr. & Mrs. Edward Mc 
Cambridge
Boots by Ms. Elaine Vandenburg
Brandy by Dr. & Mrs. Juan Angelats
Brandy/Candy by Ms. Adrienne Beutler
Bryce by Mr. & Mrs. Darren Miller
Buddy & Corky by Jane Furino
Buddy Bear (Bubba) by Donna Kovacic
Buddy by Mr. & Mrs. John Blodgett, Mr. 
& Mrs. Richard Potempa, Ms. Kathryn 
Dieskow, Ms. Susan Anderson
Buddy, Max, Precious & Fluffy by Ms. Gail 
Lewis
Bull by Cassandra Platz
Bunny by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Kazmierowski
Buster by Mr. & Mrs. Emre Kandemir, Mrs. 
Virginia Ourada, Ms. Josephine Campioni
Cali & Max by Ms. Mary Reed
Callaway by Ms. Janice Murray
Callie by Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Strom
Cassidy by Ms. Marianne Gura
Cassie by Ms. Felicia Kuzera
CC, Chloe, Willis, Gussy and Arnold by 
Ms. Annette Collins
Champ by Mr. & Mrs. John Kostaken
Champion by Ms. Christine Jordan
Charlie & Frankie by Mr. & Mrs. Thomas 
Reed
Charlie by Ms. Florence Blazek
Chewie by Ms. Diane P. Wood
Chiang Baratta & Baby Chiang by 
Deborah & Stephen Kraus
Chief by Mr. Dennis Jozwiak, Mr. James 
Quick
Chloe by Ms. Elaine Zack, Ms. Jeanine 
Vaughn
Christopher by Robin and Nina Davis
Chuckie, Suz, Boo, Tar, Maggy & Ellie by 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Gray, Jr.
Cindy by Deborah & Stephen Kraus, Ms. 
Caroline Johnston, Ms. Joyce Nemec
Cinnamon by Mr. & Mrs. Chris Marema
Cirrus by Ms. Maxine Mar
Clancy & Seamus by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Mc 
Mahon
Clarence by Holly Crenshaw, Mr. & Mrs. 
Robert Lindsay
Clipper, Cricket, P.T. & Dusty by Mr. & Mrs. 
Joseph Lizzadro
Cole by Suzanne Young
Connall by Mr. & Mrs. Mark Kamiya
Connor, Bliss, Mac, Big Mac by Mrs. Don Caroline Johnston’s Cindy.
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Edwards
Cookie by Mr. & Mrs. Chris Greco, Mr. & 
Mrs. Dominic Carone
Cora by Mr. & Mrs. Fritz Goetz
Cosmo by Ms. Kirsten Parsons
Cozzi by Ginny Grecco
Cricket by Ms. Marlene Bostelman
Cubbie Meow by Deborah & Stephen 
Kraus
Cubby by Ms. Sue Burgess
Daisy & Kylee by Mr. & Mrs. Thomas 
Sikorski
Daisy by Ms. Katarina Maglicic
Dana Catherine by Ms. Teri O Brien
Darla by Mr. & Mrs. Charles Meyer
Demi by Mr. and Mrs. Bud Poulson
Dexter by Mr. & Mrs. Richard Peters
Dickens by Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hettich
Dimaggio and Patches by Mr. Daniel 
Kolarik
Dingy, Daffy, Fozzie, Callie by Mr. & Mrs. 
Ronald Lafin
Donald by Mr. & Mrs. David Ply
Duchess by Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Allison
Dude by Calla Montana
Duncan by Ms. Kathryn Dieskow
Dusty and Murphy by Ms. Cheryl Schilling
Dusty by Dr. & Mrs. Paul Freier, Salle Huber
Edgar by Ms. Rosemary Balazs
Eli, Ezra, Precious by Mr. & Mrs. Zed Francis
Elinor and Marianne by Ms. Emily Puntuzs
Ellie by Mr. & Mrs. Ernest V. Hodge
Emerald Anne by Ms. Jennifer Jones
Emil by Mrs. Sandra Hayes
Fannee by Mr. & Mrs. John Giannone
Felix & Aiko by Mr. Donald Bradley
Fergus by Ms. Nancy Crilly
Flash by Samantha Farruggia
Fran by Ms. Jan Clark
Frankie by Mr. Evans Angelos
Friday by Mr. & Mrs. William Tregler
Fritz and Wilbur by Mr. & Mrs. Charles 
Kierscht
Fritz Otto Von Bismark by Mr. & Mrs. James 
O'Kelley
G.G. by Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Marcheschi
Garfield by Christie Dal Corobbo
Ginger, Buffy, Sandy, Friday by Mr. Allen F. 
Savel
Gizzy by Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Griffin
Gonzo by Mr. and Mrs. Louis Chiappetta
Grace by Mr. & Mrs. David Bennett
Graf by Mr. & Mrs. James Williams
Greta & Nellie by Mr. & Mrs. David 
Beckman
Guiness by Mr. & Mrs. James Casey
Gus & Sparky by Mr. & Mrs. George 
Kosinski
Gus by Mr. & Mrs. Sam Richardson
Ham by Ms. Valerie Myers

Hannah & Tobee by Mr. & Mrs. George 
Laws
Happy by Ms. Jeannine Trattner
Heather by Mr. Bruce Libby
Hector, Andrew & Heather by Ms. Mary 
Forester
Heide & Mabel by Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Lloyd
Heidi, Daisy & Spanky by Mr. and Mrs. 
Richard Rutkowski
Heme by Mr. and Mrs. Evans
Henry by Mr. & Mrs. William Leibundguth
Herbie by Mr. & Mrs. James Novak
Holly by Christine Albiniak
Homer by Ms. Ruth Field
Indi and Tiki by Ms. Roxane Bishop
Ivan by Ms. Kimberly Mazanek
Jackson by Mr. D.J. Hayes
Jake and Katie by Mrs. Mary Jane Kobal
Jake by Mr. & Mrs. James Casey
Jasmine by Mr. & Mrs. Mark Stenftenagel
Jenny by Ms. Carole Panagakos
Jesse James by Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Ruby, 
Ms. Judy Kapicak, Sophie Kraus, Mr. & 
Mrs. James Kravcik, Mr. & Mrs. Robert Tilly
Joey by Ms. Charlene Mac Farlane
K9 by Mr. Earl Smith
Katie, Holly, Cuffs & Rolf by Mr. & Mrs. 
John Stutte
Katy by Mr. & Mrs. Brant Emery
Kayla by Mr. & Mrs. Robert Clarke, Mr. 
Tony Lazzara, Ms. Judith Werner
KC by Mr. & Mrs. David Russell
Keesha by Mr. Ron Stigler
Kelly by Camille Nelson, Ms. Rosemary 
Zuniga
King, Abigail, Velvet by Mr. & Mrs. Ralph 
Anderson
Kinski by Dr. & Mrs. Paul De Haan
Kitty by Ms. Rosie O' Malley
Kobie by Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kunesh
Lady Girl by Ms. Gail Reinke
Laney by Mr. & Mrs. James Casey
Lassie by Ms. Jeanette Benkowski
Lilac & Licorice by Ms. Virginia Jamieson
Lillian & Jake by Ms. Bonnie Engel
Little Bit by Mr. & Mrs. Art Hirsch
Little Guy by Ms. Katherine Waight
Lucky & Ferdie by Mr. Christopher Jacobs
Lucky by Mrs. Marie Agresto, Ms. Sara 
Straka, Ms. Sherry Fornaris
Lucy & Indy by Ms. Pamela Nemeth
Lucy by Ms. Phyllis Hastings
LuLu by Ms. Susan Leech
Mae Marine by Ms. Joan Clopton
Maggie by Mr. & Mrs. Frank Harkabus, Mr. 
Paul Miller by Ms. Kimberley Hanson
Maggie Dog by Mr. & Mrs. Gary Steinberg
Mallory by Mr. & Mrs. James Beatty
Mandy and Lilyanna by Ms. Marilyn 
Halbreich

Mandy and Tasha by Bill & Michael Borch
Mary Ann by Mr. Donald Shaw
Max and Genji by Mr. & Mrs. Gregg 
Montgomery
Max and Oliver by Mrs. Annette Harrison
Max by Mr. & Mrs. John Kroc, Mr. & Mrs. 
Paul Schneider, Ms. Carol Krawczyk, Ms. 
Deborah Rexroad
Maxy by Ms. Sandra Turnbull
McEnroe by Mr. & Mrs. Hans Fauske
Meadow & Goldie Dog by Ms. Katherine 
Zilligen
Melle by Ms. Susan Bandauskas
Melody by Ms. Anne Bermier
Merlot by Ms. Jane Rogocki
Mia by Ms. June Sienko
Mickey by the Pavlik Family
Millie and Molly by Mr. & Mrs. Al Pate
Mimi by Mr. Richard Blackwell
Minerva by Ms. Janet Radke
Minnie by Mr. & Mrs. John Susin
Misha and Rudy by Mr. & Mrs. Mark 
Folkers
Misha by Mr. & Mrs. Mark Folkers
Miss Pheonix by Mrs. Bernie Maciejewski 
& Paulette Ulrich
Misty by Mr. & Mrs. Donald Garnett
Molly by Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Maloney, Ms. 
Denise Katek, Ms. Helen Racan, Ms. Kedra 
Olsen
Morbid by Mr. C.J. Tracy
Morris by Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Winningham
Moses, Patches & Seymour by Ms. Patricia 
De Mars
Mr. Bond by Mrs. William Steineke
Muffin by Mr. & Mrs. Edward Maher
My Charlie by Ms. Florence Blazek
Myrna by Ms. Diane Pudelek
Nellie by Ms. Catherine Terry
Nigel by Mr. & Mrs. David Bremer
Odie by Mr. & Mrs. Richard Schmidt
Oliver by Mr. Roger Chachula, Ms. Susan 
Surdenik
Oz by Mr. & Mrs. Mark Winkel
Ozzie by Mr. & Mrs. George Miller, Ms. 
Jamie Coffey, The Ulmer Family
Paris by The Ryan Family
Parker by Mr. and Mrs. Robert Van Lanen
Pat and Daisy by Ms. Myrna Fese

Roberta Arnold’s Rumpus
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Patches by Mr. Charles Green
Patches, Fleur, Tom & Samantha by Mr. & 
Mrs. Stephen Furge
Peaches and Bosco by Ms. Carol Kidston
Peaches by Ms. Linda Dawson
Pepper and Whitney by Mr. & Mrs. Roy 
Frack
Pete by Mrs. Elizabeth Osgood
Petey by Dr. & Mrs. Raymond White
Pia by Mr. Robert Kalt
Pixie by Linda Fuechtman
Pluto by Mr. Paul Miller
Poki by Ms. Karen Martin
Poochie by Ms. Barbara Parks
Prince and Tazzie, Coco by Mrs. Alice 
Abraham
Ralph by Ms. Margaret Fullmer
Reggie by Mr. & Mrs. Dave Cyranoski
Renee by Ms. Lindsay Wall
Rex by Mr. Thomas Stormer
Riesling by Deborah Thullen
Riley by Jessica Progar, Lois Fehse, Mr. Alex 
Ver Vynck, Ms. Robin Strachan
Ripley by Robin Partin
Rocky by Mr. & Mrs. J. Robert La 
Montagne, Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Rude
Romeo by Ms. Mary Zappa
Rosie by Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Lloyd
Roxy by Mr. & Mrs. George Kapusta
Ruby by Dr. & Mrs. Barry Sidorow
Rumpus by Deborah & Stephen Kraus, Ms. 
Roberta Arnold
Rusty & Katie by Mr. & Mrs. Dick Simms
Rusty by Ann Pebelske, Dr. & Mrs. Gordon 
Callison, Mr. Emil Carlson
Sam & Friends by Mr. & Mrs. Richard 
Karceski
Sam by Mrs. June Nicol
Samantha by Ms. Connie Newman
Sammy by Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Cray, Ms. 
Dolores Tedesco
Sandberg by Ms. Amy Zero
Sandy by Ms. Linda Bergstrom
Sara by Mr. and Mrs. Robert Janicki
Sarge by C. Jarrett
Sasha by Ms. Patricia Welegala
Savannah by Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Ruby
Scout by Ms. Kathryn Dieskow, Ms. Sue 
Cushman
Scratchy by Ms. Karla Kaelin
Sean, Scarlet, Connor by Ms. Louise Rohr
Shadow by Ms. Barb Feller, Ms. Susan 
Sauer Collins
Sheena by Mrs. Camille Kordowski
Shelby by Bryan & Rosemary Clapacs and 
Ms. Dawn Petrovic
Sidney by Mr. & Mrs. George Hurt
Simba by Mr. & Mrs. Terry Freeburg
Skipper and Chrissie by Mr. & Mrs. Robert 
Zak

Skipper by Mr. & Mrs. Robert Delia
Smokey by Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Lasko, Ms. 
Madonna Klepac
Smokey, Emily, Jimmy, Annie, Luke by Mr. 
& Mrs. Kevin Mc Grath
Smudge Masters by Mr. & Mrs. Martin Egel
Snoopy by Mr. & Mrs. Michael Worrall, Ms. 
Christine McIntosh
Sochi by Mrs. Sandra Hayes
Sophie by Mr. & Mrs. Nick Ciaglia, Mr. 
William Nosek
Sox by Ms. Ellen Powers
Spade by Mr. Russell Evans
Spice and Ginger by Ms. Linda Starek
Spider, Pebbles & Snoopy by Mr. & Mrs. 
Paul Wyszynski
Spike by Mr. Jonathan Larsen
Spikey by Mrs. Gail Winters
Squeekers by Ms. Jon Carroll
Squeekie, Bandit and Sidley by Mr. & Mrs. 
Charles Douglas
Stella by Melanie Dawe
Sundae by Mr. William Thomas
Sweet Pepper, Abbey & Bowzer by Mr. & 
Mrs. Duke Petrovich
Sye by Dr. & Mrs. Richard Vacco
Sylvester by Mr. Robert Rhoads, Ms. 
Merrily Burkland
T-Bird by Mr. & Mrs. John Demmert
Tally Ho by Ms. Janet Kolzow
Tartuffe by Ms. Judy Anderson
Taz by Mr. & Mrs. Tom Kutz, Ms. Joni 
Holinger
Teddy by Ms. Doreen Petenes
Terrapin by Ms. Marlene Burton
Tiger and Butterscotch by Ms. Barbara 
Deren
Tiger and Max by Deborah & Stephen 
Kraus
Tiger Lily by Anonymous, Mary Beth 
Hastings, Richard & Susan Pazderski, Susan 
Nustra
Tilly by Mr. & Mrs. Brad DeZur
Tim and Neko by Ms. Arlyn Mallman
Timmy by Mr. & Mrs. Keith Meyer
Timmy, Tafee, Lucky, Smitty & Buffy by Ms. 
Winifred L. Schuett
Tippy and JD by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph 
Stejskal
Toby and Marley by Ms. Lynette Sarther
Tora by Ms. Patricia Hammerman
Tori by Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Ruby
Tosh by Mr. and Mrs. K. Miller
Traudy and Billy by Mr. & Mrs. Amundsen 
Noice
Tressa by Ms. Valerie Spale
Trixie by Mr. David Rice
Tucker by Joyce Meyer
Valerie by Michael Samuels
Webbster by Ms. Linda Carey

Whipper by Mr. & Mrs. Gregory 
Baranowski
Willie by Ms. Dana Stewart
Winston by Ms. Stephanie Stomberg
Xandia by Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bianco
Yasmin by Ms. Deborah Kolasa
Ziba, Barney, Twiggy & Tiggy by Mr. 
Fazlollah Alavi
Zoe by Ms. Karen Knaack

We do our absolute best to get every 
listing correct within our “In Honor 
and Memory” section, but if your 
tribute gift is missing or misspelled, 
please contact us at: info@
hinsdalehumanesociety.org.

Mary Beth Turek’s Jessie James

Linda Regnery’s Bailey
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We are so proud of our Pet Therapy program 
and the groundbreaking work of our teams, 
helping individuals in need benefi t from the 
healing therapy of pets. Here are the highlights:

LADSE
Jim & Karen Wierdak and their Goldens Marley 
and Glory, have worked with the La Grange 
Area Dept. of Special Education (LADSE) for 
several years in the Emotional Disability class 
at Westchester Intermediate School. One of 
the teachers, named Kellie, commented that 
they are so fortunate to have benefi tted from 
the partnership between LADSE and HHS’ 
Pet Therapy READ program. Kellie was also 
responsible for introducing us to Ruthanne, 
a teacher at Westchester Primary. Teams 
Wierdak took on an additional assignment with 
Ruthanne’s classroom of younger students.

PLYMOUTH PLACE
Our Pet-a-Pet Program has been visiting local 
senior facilities for over 30 years. Occasionally we 
get special requests like the one this Fall in which 
we were contacted by a case worker affi liated 
with Plymouth Place in La Grange Park. She had 
a patient - Jack - who was having diffi culties, and 
wondered if one of our teams could take a bit 
of extra time with him. PAP Team Dietre Hayford 
and Bosco accommodated this request. After the 
visit, the unit director told us she wanted to thank 
us for sending Dietre and Bosco. “What a joy for 
Jack, and Dietre is so sensitive to our residents 
with memory loss!”

LIBRARY EVENT
The Downers Grove Public Library celebrated its 
100th Birthday in October. As an HHS R.E.A.D. 
partner, our teams were invited to participate 

News from Pet Therapy

“Pennies for Paws” Spare Change Drive returns 
this year, April 1-30. In its 9th year, the program 
illustrates to students that every penny counts.

In conjunction with local schools, HHS raises 
awareness of homeless pets by presenting animal-
related lesson plans and talks. As part of the 
program, students are invited to collect spare 
change that goes directly to our homeless animals. 
The program has brought in more than $45K since 
its inception in 2008.

Last year alone, area schools raised more than 
$5035.59, with Madison School in Hinsdale 
collecting $2172.18!

in the festivities. After the event, Children’s 
Program Coordinator, Traci, was kind enough 
to pass along her thanks. “R.E.A.D. to the Dogs 
was a HUGE success. In three hours your teams 
saw a total of 49 people. Everyone just LOVED 
the program. Thank you for helping make our 
birthday even more special.” 

SCHOOL VISITS
Our Pet Therapy Teams work hard. And 
sometimes “working” is simply spreading some 
love when needed. Final exams are stressful for 
students, family and staff.  Our teams covered 
several venues this December including College 
of Du Page, Hinsdale Central and South, and the 
Hinsdale Public Library.  

After wrapping up our last visit of the month in 
the Counseling Offi ce at Hinsdale South, Lara 
(Counselor) raved about our teams: “Yesterday 
was AMAZING! Thank you again.” 

AMITA HEALTHCARE
After rolling out our CARe visits to the La Grange 
Campus of Amita Healthcare earlier in 2016, we 
now accommodate units at both the Hinsdale 
and La Grange locations. Lauren in Spiritual Care 
Services summed up the hospitals’ enthusiasm 
after a visit by one of our CARe Teams: “Ellen 
and Stoli were an absolute joy! Stoli was beautiful 
and well-behaved. Ellen was very compassionate 
and professional. I’m very thankful I was able to 
work with them!”

HHS is grateful to have received a generous 
donation from the Nayar Family Foundation 
to support our Pet Therapy program in 2017.

Pennies for Paws 2017 Spare Change Drive

Marley & Glory with Staff  
at Hinsdale South.

Dietre Hayford & Bosco with 
Cindy K. at Hinsdale Central.

Additionally, a few middle schools have had students 
research animal welfare concerns and write papers or 
help create awareness campaigns along with assisting 
with this fundraiser.  

Some money donated this year helped pay for the 
care of our senior cat, Maggie, who came in with 
terribly matted fur. Her toys and the blankets she 
snuggles in were made possible through donations. 
(Many of her toys and blankets were made and 
donated by our Big Hearts for Little Paws Club kids.)  

To get your classroom, club or group involved, contact 
Jessica Lamb at 630-323-5630 x33 or email humane.
ed@hinsdalehumanesociety.org. For more detailed 
information, visit our website under News & Events.

10 year old Maggie.

Tessa at College 
of DuPage.
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Keeping Pets Safe this Winter
Midwest winters can be a challenge 
for even the most robust people, 
but we often think our pets are more 
resilient to cold due to their forever 
fur coats.   

In reality, they are just as susceptible 
to the bitter cold and can be prone 
to more safety concerns than most of 
us are aware.  

Furry coats may not be enough to 
keep pets warm and some may 
require a coat. Remember that tips 
of ears, toes, paw pads and wet 
noses are particularly susceptible to 
frostbite, so limit the time they spend 
outside. Paw pads can become 
irritated by salt, so bring a towel on 
your walks to wipe paws or remove 
ice from feet and remember that 
older/arthritic pets have a harder 
time walking on snow and ice.

Be aware of antifreeze spills and 
keep garages clean. It’s always good 

to bang on the hood of a car before 
starting - some outdoor animals may 
find those small enclosed spaces to 
be a cozy spot to try to keep warm.

For indoor pets, routines often 
change during winter. Less exercise 
should equal less food (a few extra 
pounds are not “extra insulation”) 
and more mental stimulation. Playing 
games, refreshing training and puzzle 
toys, can help prevent destructive 
behavior. Make sure sleeping spots 
aren’t near space heaters and keep 
small pet cages away from drafty 
windows.  

Finally, make sure your pet has a 
microchip and identification tags. 
Snow and ice cover normal scents, so 
if a pet becomes lost, it is less likely 
to find its way home.

Following these few simples tips will 
go a  long way toward keeping your 
pet(s) safe this winter.

SPONSORSHIPS

If you are part of, or know of, a corporation 
interested in aligning itself with our mission 
and having exposure in front of our diverse 
and loyal audience, then please consider 
our sponsorship opportunities. Our two 
biggest events each year: Pet Walk & Run 
and Howl-o-ween Ball offer high visibility 
of corporate or personal logos via ads, 
banners, newsletter, eblasts, Facebook and 
more! Updated offerings for our 2017 Pet 
Walk & Run on June 4, are available now 
online at http://bit.ly/1ovCMlO. Details of 
what comes with each sponsorship level 
are available there. Sponsorship is a great 
addition to advertising plans. Details for our 
October Howl-o-ween Ball sponsorships will 
be available soon, but for early access to dual 
event sponsorships, contact our Development 
Director, Jennifer Fisher at development@
hinsdalehumanesociety.org or at 630-323-

Corporate Sponsorships/ Matching Gifts
5630 x12 Jennifer can also talk about custom opportunities 
with you.

MATCHING GIFTS

Many companies offer a matching gift program in which 
your donation to us doubles or triples with their support! 
All you need to do is check with your company to see if 
Hinsdale Humane Society is eligible for the program and 
then fill out the paperwork and submit it to the shelter with 
your gift.

Here are companies who have made matching gifts to us in 
2016: Takeda Pharmaceuticals, Tootsie Roll, Harbor Capitol 
Advisors, United Health Group, Microsoft, Allstate, Follett, 
CNA Foundation, Marmon, Aon and Discover Services.

Since we are a non-profit organization, we rely heavily on 
philanthropic support from area businesses and community 
members wishing to help our cause and have exposure to 
our audience, and we send our sincere thanks to those that 
have helped us continue on in our mission.
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HHS Volunteer Coordinator and licensed 
Obedience Instructor Kym Iffert answers pet-
related questions and offers advice.

The fi rst thing owners should know is that there are many levels of “helper dogs”; 
Therapy dogs, Service dogs and Emotional Support Animals (ESA). Of the three 
categories, only Service Animals are allowed open public access (able to go into 
any public areas like shopping malls, restaurants, on public transportation, etc). 
These animals are not considered a pet; instead, they are seen as a piece of 
necessary medical equipment to help the handler who has a diagnosed disability.  
This can often be misunderstood as not all disabilities are obvious (like dogs who 
help alert to a diabetic episode, PTSD or oncoming seizure), so many people get 
the wrong impression. These dogs are trained to always be alert to their handler, 
inconspicuous in public and must not have any anxious, reactive or aggressive 
tendencies, before even being considered for training. It is crucial for the safety of 
their handler/owner and the public around them that they are highly trained and 
always “working” in public.

An ESA is generally a pet who helps the owner cope in situations of anxiety, 
depression or extreme emotional stress/discomfort. While they are addressed 
in the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), it is only for reasons of access to 
public housing (a landlord would require a letter from medical professional stating 
that the animal should be allowed to live on premises). Owners of these types of 
animals are required to ensure that their pet has been appropriately trained, and 
are still liable for any aggression, reactivity or damage to person/property. Having 
an animal as an ESA does NOT legally allow public access.

Therapy Pets don’t fall into either of these categories. They are well-behaved pets 
that generally go through training and require an evaluation process to become 
registered to visit in public facilities such as hospitals, nursing homes, schools, etc.  

All Hinsdale Humane Society registered therapy animal teams must have passed 
the Pet Partners® course and have passed a “team evaluation” process. 
All pets must be comfortable in social settings, not jump on strangers, must walk 
nicely on a leash (or be comfortable being carried), be house trained, and dogs 
must know the basics of “sit, lie down, stay,” and come when called. They must 
be able to walk past another dog without reacting or trying to visit, and be able to 
take a treat gently from a stranger, among other behaviors.

If you are interested in becoming a therapy team, start with the basics... teach 
your dog to walk nicely on a leash, sit at your side and not jump on people 
when greeting. A good basic training class will go a long way toward a potential 
therapy pet! The next step would be to do a little research and fi nd a local therapy 
program (HHS has three) and fi nd out if there are any workshops or if an online 
course is available. These courses help the owners learn how to communicate with 
their pets and read their reactions to surroundings, helping prepare teams for an 
evaluation. Finding/passing an evaluation is the fi nal step to becoming a registered 
team. Once you and your pet have completed these, you can join a local program 
and start bringing smiles and happiness to the community. Working as a pet 
therapy team is a great way to get out and bring joy to people in challenging 
circumstances, and you often get to bring your “best friend” along too.

Q: Our family has a really nice dog that we would like 
to train to be a therapy dog so we can take him out in 
public. Where do we start?

Ask the Trainer... 
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A: This is a common question now that Comfort Dogs® and other therapy pets have 
become more prevalent in the media, and pets are being seen in public more.



New at HHS

You may have seen our recent posts about an 
innovative new organization called Great Hearts 
Initatives. We have already received generous 
donations from them, simply by friends of HHS 
“liking” the Great Hearts web page and donating 
their “free clickets” to our organization. Those 
clicklets are dollars generated by Great Hearts 
Community members, that are then dispersed to 
non-profits like ours.

Great Hearts was created to help people make 
a difference in our high-tech, fast paced world 
in an efficient way. Currently Great Hearts has 
over 100 causes it supports, and members have a 
combined social media reach of 500,000.

When you join the Great Hearts Community, you 
share your favorite causes, welcome them to 
the community, receive messages that feature 
inspiring causes and their programs, and earn 
award clicklets for Giver’s Choice Awards in which 
organizations “win” amassed funds based on how 
many clicklets have been awarded to them.

Help the nonprofits you support have a broader 
social media reach by visiting:: 
www.greathearts.community
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Watch our website, social 
media and our next newsletter 
for more details on the return 
of our popular Howl-o-ween 
Ball Costumes and Cocktails 
fundraiser!

Memorial Bricks
Our Memorial Bricks are now available for 
purchase on our website. While individuals 
can still purchase via the hard copy insert in 
this newsletter, now brick purchases can also 
be made directly online. Just type Memorial 
Bricks into the Search box on our site at www.
hinsdalehumanesociety.org.

Kennel Naming
Keeping our shelter residents safe and 
comforable is one of our top priorities. After 15 
years, the time has come to resurface our kennel 
floors and replace our doors to continue the level 
of care we have been able to provide for the past 
63 years. 

The estimated cost for these updates is $50,000. 
Sixteen individual donors stepped up to 
“sponsor” the new kennels for $2500 each and 
will be acknowledged with a plaque on one of 
the kennel doors.

Our thanks to these generous donors who are 
helping to make this installation possible! Watch 
for the improvements in April of this year.

Great Hearts Initiatives

Saturday, October 7, 1-3pm
HHS

Last year’s event had record 
attendance. We’ll do our best to 
accommodate all of the wonderful 
visitors in the third year of Puppy 
Party. Attendees get to meet and 
snuggle our puppy residents. Dog 
food donations are requested at 
this FREE event.

Tuesday, Feburary 28

Join us as we work to put an end 
to pet overpopulation. Beginning 
February 1st, in conjunction with 
World Spay Day, HHS offers 
vouchers for FREE spay/neuter 
surgeries. Generous participating 
vet clinics donate their services 
to grant the free surgeries to 
low-income families (proof of 
government assistance required).

Saturday, April 22, 1-3pm
HHS

This popular FREE event returns for 
a fourth year, featuring cupcakes, 
lemonade, face painting, balloon 
animals and best of all, kitten 
cuddles! Bring kitten supply 
donations, and join the party!

Puppy Party

World Spay Day

Kitten Shower

Sunday, June 4, 9am-1pm

Pet Walk returns to Katherine 
Legge Memorial Park for its 28th 
year, with the added 5K Run we 
debuted last year to great success. 
We were so thankful for all of the 
support and are thrilled to present 
this family fun, run and walk day.

Pet Walk & Run

Howl-o-ween Ball Returns...

The Year Ahead
Save the date for these upcoming HHS events



Hi! Sending a friendly picture of 2 
Siamese cats we adopted from you: 
the bigger one, Roxy aka Lilly, and 
the little one, Paulie, aka Brad. We 
are so blessed to have them and 
they are very happy and playful 
buddies. 

Thank you!!! 
- Kellee M.

I recently adopted Drizzy from 
you and want to say he is all 
settled in his new home. He is a 
purr machine and has made my 
apartment his. He loves to follow 
me and climb up on the counters 
and bed as well as play with toys. 
He is cuddly and welcoming and 
very happy.

Thank you,
- Daina V.

Friends at Hinsdale,
Here is a picture of a happy Veda (and 
Jay) walking out to the workshop in 
the back yard this a.m. She has been 
outside several times with us today, 
walking in the yard and is loving it!
We have decided to name her 
Laika-a variation of a word that means 
beautiful-and that she is in every way! 

Thank you again for our wonderful 
dog!
-Jay & Jan K.

Hinsdale Humane Society
22 N. Elm Street
Hinsdale, IL 60521

Save the Dates!  KITTEN SHOWER: April 22
PET WALK: June 4

Hello kind folks at Hinsdale Humane Society. We wanted to let you know that our 
newly adopted kitten is doing well...thriving, and taking over as king of the castle! 
We adopted him at 5 1/2 months as “Carl” but due to his very inquisitive and 
exploratory nature, we quickly renamed him “Scout,” as he always seems to be 
scouting around for one thing or another. He becomes quite cuddly in the evenings 
and snuggles down with us on our bed at nighttime. And he is a TALKER! We’ve 
learned that he is capable of about 6 different kinds of “meows” including one that 
actually sounds like he is saying “hello!”   -Sharon & Rich S.Scout

Drizzy Lily and Brad Laika & Jay
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